
Meeting Minutes - March 5th, 2023

Sami Elmer (President) [x] Mark Wegner [x]

Stephanie Drahozal (Vice President) [x] Tina Bastian [x]

Sandy Briski (Treasurer) [x] Querida Funck [x]

Helena Pope (Secretary) [x] Nick Kapusta [x]

Duane Draper [x]

Meeting was held in person. Called to order at 6:08pm

Treasurer’s Report

$3,782 to go towards maintenance/upkeep on the building

Not too much with profit/loss besides pest control, utilities, depreciation. All money has been
accounted for from the OSHP 40th Anniversary Celebration

OHS is going to donate $400 for our help with their production of The Music Man

We are going to get a quote from building insurance to see what the potential cost would be

Building Stuff

We need to get the furnace looked at. Nick suggested possibly moving away from a gas furnace
and getting an electric unit. The washer and dryer also need to be removed from the building.
We need to get a quote on how much it would cost to fix the roof

New Business/Upcoming Shows

There has been a lot of buzz about Beauty and the Beast. The staff has been responding to
emails with questions. They are still looking for a builder/tech director. We do have the
opportunity to give flyers to OHS’ music department to hand out advertising the show and
auditions. We will be donating 4 tickets to Magnum Opus ballet

Two of our microphones that we rented out came back essentially non-functional. They need to
be replaced if we want to use them and Nate Mendl suggested that we get on a schedule to try
and keep up to date with our microphones as they typically have only about a five-year lifespan.
Duane is going to call Full Compass to discuss replacing the microphones.

We will reach out to someone about trying to get a storage unit in Oregon to help store some of
our costumes and props.



Next meeting will be April 16th, 2023 at 6pm at the OSHP building. Meeting adjourned at
6:41pm.


